

## **APLA VP New Brunswick Report – November 2022**

## **Chantale Saulnier, VP New Brunswick**

Over the past few months, I have had the opportunity to delve into research on Intellectual Freedom for the Intellectual Freedom Working Group. This has allowed me to see how APLA can be an important messenger of issues in librarianship for its members. I look forward to reaching out to our members to share our research in the coming months.

Libraries in New Brunswick have continued to increase their in-library programming and promote their pass lending campaigns.

## Membership

I continue to promote APLA to librarians in New Brunswick by word of mouth.

## **Intellectual Freedom Working Group**

I have been continuing my work with the Intellectual Freedom Working Group. The Intellectual Freedom Working Group has met and been in contact to discuss the future of the group and potential initiatives. In the near future, we will be focusing on having a pretense on the APLA website and communicating important issues to the membership.

Respectfully submitted,

Chantale Saulnier

November 14th, 2022

ISSN: 0001-2203